
 

From the Principal 

 

  

Thursday 1st April 
 END OF TERM 1  2.15pm Early 

dismissal 
 

 
 
 

Monday 19th April 
 START OF TERM 2 
 

Tuesday 20th April 
 ART 

DATES TO REMEMBER 

  

REMINDERS & THINGS TO DO 

COVID Contact Tracing for  

Visitors & Families 
 

 All visitors and adults MUST enter via 
the main front door. 

 

 All visitors and adults MUST sign the 
visitors book for contact tracing.  

 

 All adults and students MUST use 
     hand sanitiser on entry . 

Inspir ing Life long Learning  ISSUE 9:  April 1st 2021 

Newsletter 

A huge thank you to 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

for donating all the rolls for  

our ‘Healthy Me’ Day lunch 

 

State Schools Relief Prep  
Uniform information & form 

attached. 



PARENTS 

Please note that excursion 
permissions need to ap-
proved on uEducateUs & any 
money needs to be returned 
to the school prior to the day 
of the excursion or your child 
risks not being able to attend. 
 

Thank you. 

 

 

 
FROM THE 

Business   

Manager 

Mica will still be in the office on 
Tuesdays and Thursdays. I am happy 
to discuss confidential payment  
options for fees or camps &  
excursions with you. 

From the Principal 
Christine  

Owen 

Hats – Term 2 
 

Stanhope Primary School policy states that students will 
begin the wearing of hats from mid- August and continuing 
wearing them until the end of April each year. This means 
that when students return in Term 2, hats will still be  
required to be worn. Please make sure that all hats are  
maroon school hats that comply with the sun smart policy. 
i.e. bucket, broad brimmed or legionnaire type hats. 
 
Term 2 happenings 
 

Naplan tests are held in the week beginning May 11th. 
Grades 3 and 5 students will sit the Naplan tests online. 
There has already been a practice test conducted and  
students are able to continue to practice via a public  
practice test site.  
Students MUST HAVE a set of working headphones for 
Naplan testing, but also need them for day to day online 
learning tasks. This link will take you to the practice Naplan 
site: Public demonstration site (nap.edu.au) . A step-by-step 
guide is attached to the newsletter to assist you. 
 
Attitudes to School Survey 
 

Next term is when the annual Attitudes to School Survey 
takes place. Students in grades 4, 5 & 6 will be responding  
to a range of questions about their school life. The data  
collected helps us plan for improvement in the way our 
school works and manages different areas of school life. 
 
Incursions and Excursions 
 

During the term we will also be having some science  
incursions in both classes, from the Bendigo Discovery  
Centre. There are no costs for these sessions as they are  
being funded by DET. 
We also have Science Day excursion to Lancaster Primary 
School on the 27th April. Permission forms and costs will be 
available soon on uEducateUs. 
We then have two excursions to Merrigum Primary and  
Lancaster Primary Schools for a Cultural Day and another for 
a Wellbeing Day focussing on Rights, Responsibilities and 
Respectful Relationships. 
 
Winter Sports Day 
 

These sports day occur at the beginning of May and are held 
at Kyabram P-12 campus. It is likely we will need families to 
be able to transport their own children to and from the 
event as hiring a bus for the small numbers involved would 
be prohibitive. Mrs D will provide more information closer to 
the day. 
 

Student Leaders 
 

At last week’s assembly, our student 
Leaders received their official badges. 
Our Sports Captains also received 
their badges. These roles come with 
responsibilities and the onus is on 
those students to fulfil their roles and 
to model exemplary behaviour for 
others to aspire to. 
 
Leadership team 

 

Sports Captains 

Absent are Sienna and Axel 

https://www.nap.edu.au/online-assessment/public-demonstration-site


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

With Ms ‘O’ 

Digital citizenship 
Students in grade Prep, One , 
Two, have been learning 
about the various aspects of 
being a good digital citizen. 
This week they met ‘Arms’. 
Arms knows how to balance 
his online time with off line, 
face to face fun with friends. 
 

Meet Arms! 



 



NEWSLETTER ITEMS MUST 
BE SUBMITTED TO THE 
SCHOOL OFFICE IN WRITING 
OR ELECTRONICALLY BY 

9AM WEDNESDAY  TO 

GUARANTEE A SPOT  IN 
THAT WEEKS EDITION  

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

https://www.facebook.com/stanhopeps/ 

CONGRATULATIONS! 

 
DISCLAIMER 
 
The Department of  
Education & Training, and 
Stanhope Primary School do 
not endorse the products or 
services of any private  
advertiser.  
 

No responsibility is accepted 
by the  Department or the 
School for the accuracy of 
information contained in 
advertisements. 

Thank you to Bovine Inseminations, whose generous sponsorship will 

cover the replenishment of our sports equipment. 

HELP IS BUT A PHONE CALL AWAY 
LIFELINE       KID’S HELPLINE       BEYOND BLUE 

13 11 14      1800 55 1800     1300 22 4636 

AWARDS 
 

LEARNING:   

Amelia, Chelsea, Cooper, 

Ellie, Hudson, Kialla, Len-

non, Mylie, Lilly T., Lily P. & 

William W. 
 

SUCCESS:   

Breanna. 
 

RESPECT:   

Hudson & Nick. 

https://www.facebook.com/stanhopeps/













